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St Michael's School is a
school community founded

by the Sisters of Mercy in
1914.

We aspire to be a secure,
caring learning environment
where commitment to Faith,

Truth, Service and
Compassion are encouraged

as a way of life.



2024 SAC
Our SAC membership will remain the same in 2024 as no vacant positions were available at the ACM. Specific roles
including the P & F representative will be decided on at the first meeting in 2024. SAC Members include: 
Dr Dave Parsons                             
Emma Walke                                   
Kate Paul                                        

2024 P & F Executive:
President:                                      
Vice President:                               
Treasurer:                                       
Secretary:                                       
Social Co-ordinator:                        
Social Media Co-ordinator:              

Volunteers' Morning Tea
Thank you to all our volunteers who donated their time and expertise to the school in various ways this year and
thank you to all those who joined us this morning for the Volunteers’ Morning Tea. We couldn't offer all the student
experiences that we do without your help! Our thanks also go to Mrs Borg and all the staff who prepared the
morning tea. 

Year Six Graduates
We wish our Year Six students and their families all the very best for their final two weeks at St Michael's,
particularly for their Dinner Dance on Wednesday night (6:00pm November 29) and Graduation Mass (9:00am
December 8).

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

This time of year is filled with many events and so we thank all those parents who took time

out of their busy schedules to attend our Annual Community Meeting (ACM). Thank you to

our hardworking School Advisory Council (SAC) members and P & F Executive and active

members for all your time and efforts this year! It is much appreciated. Thank you also to

those who put their hand up to take on roles this year. A summary of our 2024 SAC and P&F

Executive is provided below.
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Michael Walton

Jesus Lagura

Iain Mason

Alesha Austin

Kirsty Stacey

Vicki James

Jacqui Farrelly

Pamela Maher

Emma Deane



P A G E  3  

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
End of Year Awards Night and Edu-Dance Concert

A reminder that our End of Year Awards Night and Edu-Dance Concert is being held on Monday 4 December at

6:00pm. Please see page 8 of this newsletter for more information.

Reports & Swimming Lessons

Please see the Assistant Principals’ section of this newsletter for more information about accessing reports

from 5 December and regarding swimming lessons next week. 

Wishing you a peaceful end to the school year and we look forward to seeing you at the various end of year

events over the last two weeks of school.

God bless 

Dr Siobhan Galos

Principal 
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FAITH FOR THE JOURNEY

Heavenly Father,
As we approach the joyful season of Christmas, we
gather as a school community to prepare our hearts

and minds for the celebration of the birth of Your Son.
 In the midst of the hustle and bustle, help us to find

moments of stillness and reflection.
May our school be filled with the warmth of Your love

and the spirit of giving. Guide us as we teach our
children the true meaning of Christmas – a time of
hope, joy, and the miracle of Your boundless love.
Bless our school community – students, teachers,

staff, and families – with a sense of unity and
gratitude. Let the spirit of generosity and compassion
prevail, so that we may be a source of light and love

for those around us.
Amen. 
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MERIT AWARD WINNERS

KEY DATES
Swimming Lessons (PP-Year 6)

Interschool Chess Competition

Year 6 Dinner Dance - 6:00pm

Year 1 Loose Parts Incursion

Assembly - Year 5

Chisholm Orientation Day - Year 6

Kindy & Pre-primary Nativity - 9:00am

Last Day to Return Library Books  

End of Year Concert & Awards - 6:00pm

Reconciliation

Graduation Excursion - Year 6

Graduation Mass - 9:00am

Last Day for Students 

Term One 2024 Commences for Students 

2024 Parent Information Night

27-30 November

28 November

29 November

29 November

30 November

30 November

1 December

1 December

4 December

5-6 December

7 December

8 December

8 December

31 January

5 February

Art                     Elsie R, Alfie B, Elijah B, Anthony T.

Music                Bennett S, Penelope N, Elsie B, Tony N.

Science             Teddy A, Maddy M, Nicholas vdW

PE                        Atticus R, Zachary L, Rocky S, Siobhan W,

                              Ayla CM

Pre Primary   Oisin N, Lucy S, Morgan M.



Students can wear bathers under their uniform but they must not be visible
Shoes must be worn to school but thongs can be worn to swimming
Pre-primary and Year 1 children can go home in their bathers
Students will get changed at school
Sport uniform can be worn all week
Ensure all uniforms, towels, goggles etc are clearly labelled

Swimming Lessons
Next week (Monday 27 November to Thursday 30 November) our Pre-primary to Year 6 students will be
attending Bayswater Waves for swimming lessons. Here are some key reminders for the four days:

The session times are: 
Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6 - 12:30pm
Year 2 & Year 3 - 1:15pm 
Pre-primary & Year 1 - 2:00pm

Bus times:
Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6 depart at 12:10pm and arrive back at 1:30pm.
Year 2 & Year 3 depart at 12:45pm and arrive back at 2:15pm. 
Pre-primary and Year 1 depart at 1:40pm and arrive back at 2:55pm.  

As the bus will arrive at 2.55pm, the James Street round about will need to be kept clear until the bus arrives
so it can enter and turn around to drop off the students safely. We will potentially need to close James Street
until the bus has left. Once the bus has entered, families are welcome to drive into James Street for regular
pick-up. We recommend parents arrive a few minutes later than normal if they wish to pick up on James Street
(e.g. arrive at 3.05/3.10pm). Hamilton Street is encouraged for pickup during this week. We apologise for the
disruptions to the pickup routines.

Desks for Purchase
If you are looking at making a homework or study area at home, we will be selling our Year 2 desks for $10
each. Please contact the office to make payment and collection will be during Week 10 (11 - 14 December).  

Lost Property
There is an abundance of lost property at the uniform shop. Could parents please check the lost property box
located in the hallway near the uniform shop. Lost property not claimed by Week 9 will either be sold second-
hand, donated to charity or disposed of.

Playing On School Grounds After Hours
A reminder that students are not permitted to play on the school grounds after hours even when supervised
by their parents. We do not provide playground supervision after school as teachers are involved in meetings
or are getting learning activities prepared for the following day. 
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS’ NEWS



End of Year Reports 
End of Year reports for students in Pre-primary to Year 6 will be available through Seqta Engage on Tuesday 5
December. 
Year 6 families and families not returning in 2024, please ensure that you have downloaded or printed off any
reports that you wish to keep a copy of. Your child will be removed from Seqta and you will no longer have
access to these documents. 

Mobile Phones
A reminder that if you decide to send your child to school with a mobile phone,  it needs to be stored at the
office. This will keep the phone safe and protect the privacy of your child and other children. If you need to
make contact with your child during school hours, contacting the office will always be the most effective and
efficient way.

Student Absentees
Please note it is the parent's responsibility to notify the school prior to the commencement of the school day if
their child will be absent from school. Please use the online absentee form from the school website:
https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/absentees.html or send an email to
attendance@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au. 

Parking 
A reminder to parents and caregivers that the yellow marked bays on James Street are strictly no parking
between 8:20-9:00am before school and 2:30-3:15pm in the afternoon (on school days). This zone is purely for
student drop off and parents are not to exit their vehicles as this creates congestion. If your child requires help
to exit the car, please use a parking bay. Thank you for your cooperation.

Warm regards,
Mrs Jo Borg and Mr Michael Sheridan 
Assistant Principals  
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS’ NEWS
School Uniforms  
Uniform infringement notices are currently being distributed by classroom
teachers to those students wearing the incorrect uniform. Information about
the correct uniform can be found here. Sports socks are now available for
purchase from the uniform shop.  

School Hats
Please ensure that your child has a school hat with their name clearly
labelled. With the weather warming up, this will help to protect your child
from harmful UV rays. Additionally, applying suncream before school is
another way to stay safe. All classrooms have a supply of suncream, which
can be reapplied throughout the day by students. School hats are now
available for purchase from the uniform shop. 

https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/absentees.html
https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/absentees.html
https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/absentees.html
https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/absentees.html
https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/absentees.html
mailto:admin@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au
https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/uniforms.html


On Monday 4 December, St Michael’s will be holding our Edu-Dance Concert and Awards Night.

We are very excited to welcome you to a wonderful evening together.

Gates will open at 5:30pm. 

We ask the children be dropped off to their classrooms at 5:45pm.

The choir will start singing at 6:00pm, followed by Year 6 awards and farewells. 

The edu-dance concert will then begin. 

Seating, Entry and Exit

Our seating arrangements will remain the same as outlined on the picture below. Families can

be seated on rugs in the green area and can use chairs and other forms of seating in the red

area.

During the class performances, parents can move to the yellow area to take pictures of their

children pulling their best dance moves.

From 5:30pm, families are able to enter from Hamilton Street and James St Gates. 

Anyone arriving late is asked to enter through the back gate on Hamilton Street and basketball

court gate on James Street. This will assist with congestion.

Please ensure ex-students and older siblings are seated with their families for the duration of

the concert.  
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END OF YEAR AWARDS NIGHT &
EDU-DANCE CONCERT
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THANK YOU MORNING TEA
This morning we celebrated our many

volunteers that make our community

such a special place. Thank you to

everyone who has assisted the staff and

students at St Michael’s School in any

way, shape or form throughout 2023. 



Last week our whole school community was

treated to a concert by Gina Williams and Guy

Ghouse. Gina and Guy are past winners of the

Western Australian of the Year Award and seven

times winners of a WA Music Industry Award. It

was wonderful to listen to Noongar language,

history and culture through stories and songs.
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WANJOO SPECIAL CONCERT 



After the concert, our

Year 1 writing superstars

wrote about our amazing

incursion with Gina

Williams and Guy Ghouse. 
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WANJOO SPECIAL CONCERT 



Convicts were on the loose in Year 4 this

week as they have been learning about

Australia’s settlement in HASS. They

participated in different activities

throughout the day to experience what

life was like over 200 years ago.  
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YEAR 4 CONVICTS 



Our Year 3 students recently competed

in a STEM spaghetti and marshmallow

challenge with impressive results. 

Our Year 5 students created devices

that amplified sound on an iPad as part

of their D&T unit. 
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YEAR 3 & 5 STEM PROJECTS 



Thank you to everyone who

donated non-perishable items to

our St Vincent de Paul Christmas

Appeal. The members of the

Guildford branch were

overwhelmed with the generosity

of our community.  
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ST VINCENT DE PAUL APPEAL



Stay up to date with what is happening at St Michael’s School. Please follow us at: 

https://www.facebook.com/stmichaelsbass

https://www.instagram.com/stmichaelsbassendean
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SOCIAL MEDIA

http://www.facebook.com/stmichaelsbass
http://www.instagram.com/stmichaelsbassendean
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THREE YEAR OLD PROGRAM
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PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS

Next week we will announce the date for our
Welcome Back Event for 2024. Watch this space!



P A G E  1 9  

PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS
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COMMUNITY NEWS
The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,

sponsorship or recommendation thereof by St. Michael’s School.
St. Michael’s does not accept any responsibility or liability for the conduct or content of these

advertisements, sites and the offerings made by the third parties.
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Eye to Eye Photographic Competition

As part of its 40th year celebrations, the Lions Eye Institute is running the Eye to Eye
Photographic Competition in Western Australia. 

Entries are open 6 December 2023 to 16 January 2024. There are four categories focused
on eyes and eye health.

Entries are open to Western Australian residents and there is an Under 18 category
called Seeing Through a Child’s Eye, with a $500 cash prize to be won. 

If you are looking for a creative opportunity over the school holidays - take your best
Western Australian photo of human eyes, animal eyes or show us the world through

your eyes.

Competition details and entry information can be found at https://eyetoeye.lei.org.au

o 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feyetoeye.lei.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin%40stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au%7C144c0a4626a946c4522908dbeb102986%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C638362226900077397%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3KttqEt6Yavtl0r7K8tVZmPD883SwOw2l2kKmhT2%2B%2Bk%3D&reserved=0
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Enrolments are now open for VacSwim swimming lessons
during the summer school holidays.  VacSwim offers fun

lessons at beach or pool locations.  They are a great school
holiday activity and they teach valuable safety skil ls  to help

keep your child safe in the water.
ENROL AT EDUCATION.WA.EDU.AU/VACSWIM

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/vacswim
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Helping Minds offers a range of free workshops which are designed to enhance your

understanding & confidence around promoting good mental health and navigating mental health

challenges personally and professionally.

Visit https://helpingminds.org.au/mental-health-education/ for more information.

https://helpingminds.org.au/mental-health-education/
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ST MICHAEL'S SCHOOL

http://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/
http://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/

